MUSE

Board of Trustees Meeting

September 23, 2004

Minutes

In Attendance:
Trustees:  Kathleen Rzeplinski, Judy Jonas, Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Bronwyn Rhoades, Mark Morton, Michael Moreland, Deena Zarlin, Don  Kirkpatrick, Jed Ayres, Ann Ruprecht, Tom Honer, Guests:  Russell Clark, Doug Nunn,Tobin Hahn, Sally Werson, Judy Stavely, Kathy Wiley, Jenny Otter, Ann Birdsell, & David Gross.

Introductions: Introductions were made for those persons in attendance.

Following the introductions, Russell Clark, the new music teacher described

what has crystalized thus far with  the organization of the music program.

Discussion ensued reaffirming the MUSE commitment to  fund half of the

music teacher salaries for the 04/05 and 05/06 school years.  As of October

18th he will be full time in Mendocino.

Minutes of Previous (7/25/04) meeting:

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as revised and distributed.

Treasurer's Report:

Kathleen Rzeplinski gave a treasurer’s report. As of this date the total

assets are $155,557 with $72,580. in  the regular checking account and $82,977. in the Corvette Summer account.   Unrestricted funds at the moment are $25,597.77 in the regular account and $66,060.00 in Corvette Summer account.

Review of Proposals for Funding: At its July 25th meeting MUSE decided  to entertain grant applications for up to $15,000. In response sixteen grant

applications were received requesting a total of $46,925. Nine staff members were in attendance to present proposals and respond to questions. In preface to discussion of the merits of the proposals, Mina informed the MUSE Board that an accounting by Sally Swan had revealed  funds in the amount 

of $11, 579.23  had remained un-spent over the last two years.

Decision (consensus)  A motion was made and agreed upon by consensus that these un-spent funds would be added to the previously earmarked moneys for distribution as grants, making a total of $26,579.23  available for

distribution at this time.  MUSE also agreed that the notifications for grants would include wording that all funds must be spent during the school

year in which they were granted unless there are mitigating circumstances

that MUSE must be informed of before the end of that school year.

Review of Proposals/Awarding of Grants: The MUSE Board reviewed each proposal and  after considerable  discussion

arrived at a consensus for this round of grants.

Decision (consensus)  That MUSE would award grants as follows:

1500                        Music Empowerment by Judi Fjell: Comptche, 




     Greenwood, & Albion (Stavely)

550                          Flights & Rockets Elective  MS (Hahn)

2000                        Improvisation at High School (Nunn)

2500                        Science Club  Community Mentor, High School

1000                        Peer Counseling HS (Coulter/Werson)

1700                        Model UN Program (Otter)

1125                        Foreign Language MS /HS (German, French, Spanish, 



     


Latin, Japanese, Italian) (Moreland)

600


     Com Sch. Morning Meeting & Outdoor Leadership

10, 975.00

   Total Grants awarded at this time
Proposals Awarded contingent on seeking other funding sources: (Applicant will need to verify requests to other funding sources.)

375


Ada B. Fine art provider- Comptche School 

1000


Track resurfacing at high school 

900


Foreign language tutors at high school 

1700


AP/CP fees at high school 

3975


Grant funds set aside pending more information
Anne Ruprecht recused herself from voting on the HS Foreign Language proposal because her daughter is enrolled in one of the foreign language classes. Additional discussion ensued on  several of the proposals with members having some unanswered questions. Considerable discussion centered around the Grammar School Greenhouse  with some members suggesting that the proposal might merit a separate fund raising effort. Other

questions were raised about the details of building the structure in conformity with state building requirements.  It was agreed that MUSE would allow the GS Greenhouse project to be resubmitted with more detail and after research on legal issues is accomplished. It was suggested that this could be an alternative and separate proposal in order that additional funds could be made available at the lower grades.  It was also agreed that Bronwyn Rhoades would be asked to present a more detailed account of the M.S. Elective program at the October MUSE meeting with the understanding that funding for the Elective proposal would be given consideration at that time.  Some proposals were deferred to see if funding was available from SSC at some sites as the proposals seemed to fit within the SSC guidelines or funds allocated by SSC.

Mendocino Corvette Summer: It was announced that the Corvette Sub-

Committee has been meeting. A new 2005 C-6 Corvette Roadster has been

ordered for the drawing.  It was announced that the committee would like

additional people to help with the project.  Included in the Corvette

budget is up to $12,000. for a project manager, who would be Lucinda Clark. Lucinda performed this job last year and will be adding on bookkeeping responsibilities for all of MUSE activities.  She would be paid $1000.00  per month for up to 12 months.

Yearly Calendar and newsletter: Mina handed out draft copies of a yearly

calendar of activities and a newsletter.

Items deferred for the next meeting agenda: (10/28/04 @ MMS Lib)

a) Review of resubmitted grant proposals


b) Adoption of 2004-05 MUSE Calendar


c) Reports on Upcoming Activities:



• November 8, 04: Dinner in honor of Dave and Betty Gross 



• Corvette Drawing for 04/05 



• December Candlelight Inn Tour: December 8th -11th



• Rummage Sale : 10/30/04 @ Old GS Multi Use Room


d) MUSE relationship with MUSD Board of Education


e) MUSE relationship to HEART project


f) Alumni Database


g) Review of Lucinda's responsibilities MUSE/Corvette


Respectfully Submitted, (With assistance from Mina and Deena)


Don Kirkpatrick


Secretary

